VEVAY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
JULY 20, 2020

The Vevay town Council met in a regular session with members Keith Smith and Chris Riley present.
Council member jason Sullivan was not present. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and
approved. Chris Riley made the motion to approve all claims, Keith Smith seconds this motion. All in
favor.

Cheryl Burress and Dawn Osman asked council if the last campsite could be used for primitive tent
camping. Council members agreed the campground could be used this year for primitive camping.

Terry Brindley gave an update on the Ohic Street water line. He is estimating a start date the first or
second week of August,

Casey Stewart with Top Shelf Power Washing Services presented information on power washing the
playgrounds and amphitheater.

Bid appraisals for the old Town Hall and water plant buildings will be submitted for next meeting.

William with Waller Meter presented information on a 2-way transmitter kit. The new equipment
maoving forward will need this transmitter/receiver. The estimated cost will be $1,800. He will send in a
quote. William will also be in town the next few weeks troubte shooting meter issues and batteries.

Overtime for the Police Dept was requested since they have 5 officers. Riley motioned to approve, Smith
seconds this motion, all in favor.

After researching the credit card processing, the town has previously absorbed credit card fees and in
the last 2 and half years the amount equaled $13,497.16, this does not include the lease fee 0f $21.38 a
month. Brandi Bear presented a credit card processor, PayGov.US, who will process payments charging
the customer the 3% convenience fee and not out of town funds. They will also, create a web site. Smith
motioned to approve the use of PayGov, Riley seconds this motion, all in favor.,

Food Truck raily will have more information at next meeting.

Joanne Sullivan with Tri-Kappa requested to have a Halloween Run/Walk on October 31%. Smith
motioned to approve as long as COVID-19 does not have an effect, Riley seconds motion, all in favor,

Docking Port letter was received stating Vevay is no longer a docking port. Riley wil! call for more
information.

John Kinola asked if the town could mow their part of 306 West Market since they are claiming 82.5
. feet. Town will cut the South and East side.

Four Citations have been sent for ordinance violations. Residents will need to pay the fine or appearin
court.

Bobby Hensley stated that Pete Legeza had broken the water hose from bulk water vending but he
repaired it.



Hensley and Brindley asked for an executive meeting regarding their PERF retirement. Council will meet
for executive session August 17" at 5:30.

Kiwanis would like to have the swing they purchased installed. Keith Smith will cali the community
foundation for grant information. Bear asked Parham for an instaliation guote.

Rose Leap with Creative images asked if the alley behind her shop could be cleaned up. She has filed a
complaint regarding residents not picking up after their dogs.

After no further discussion, this meeting was adjourned.
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